 Minutes
Dornie & District Community Council
27/06/2022 7pm via zoom
Present: Janie Nixon (chair), Fay MacKenzie(treasurer) Isabelle MacKenzie, Matt Baron, Alison Macrae, Donald Macrae, Karen Macrae.
Apologies: Alison Jack, Roz Birch
[bookmark: _GoBack]Previous minutes  were agreed by IM & seconded by FM.
Treasurer’s statement - £2,075.23p in account but £750 to be paid for consultancy work done for acquiring  Dornie  Shop (Dornie and District Community Trust). This money came from The Scottish Land Fund lottery.
Discussion about the secretary getting paid .Other Community Councils also feel this should be a separate payment coming directly from Highland Council and not included in the yearly budget.
Roads Update 
· FM got in touch with Andy about the road signage requests for the village and the start of the road works in the village. Andy replied saying they were hoping to start the works when the weather improves and said signs had been bought for Brookside informing of dead-end road no access to the castle.
· Matt raised his concerns with parking on Francis Street, after discussion it was decided this issue should be raised with Highland Council and in the meantime, we could use cones to lay out along the area.

Tidy up Dornie – FM gave brief update and a list to be made up of work to be done. Wood chippings have kept weeds at bay in the large stone planters. A date for another tidy up day to be decided on and announced on social media outlets.

Defib – Still no power to the shop meaning the defibrillator is still inactive and a new temporary location is still be decided on. FM will get in touch with Lucky2beHere if they can recommend some option and KM to ask J Reynard in the village as she has previously offered her property.

SLHA Land – SHLA had previously offered some land to the community for potential allotments, playpark etc. Karen happy to keep in touch until a decision has been made on what the land can be used for.

Community Shop Update – Karen gave a brief update on the progress of the shop. The newly formed group are still working on getting the company registered then after this has been approved, can then finally get the building transferred over to them and discuss their proposed business plans. 

Community Energy Project – Linda Brooks has been progressing with this speaking to various groups and is going to be joining Community Energy Scotland as a member, giving her access to official advice and the possibility of setting up a meeting. The housing association held a meeting about “Net zero” which Karen has hoped to attend but unfortunately couldn’t make it. KM will follow up and see if she can get some minutes from the meeting to report as the CC were happy to see this progress with any projects.

AOB
Dornie Moorings – After completing Stage 1 the group were hoping to move onto stage 2 where they can get funding for consultants to help secure funding for them, but Matt said that in the last couple of weeks the project has had several delays due to HIE staff shortages etc meaning that there has been no progress. All going well with HIE they were hoping to get this moving again in the next while.
The CC wished Councillor Biz Campbell a speedy recovery and a card to be sent (FM)
Thanks to Murdo Jack for painting the CC notice board.


Next meeting
29/08/22









